
 
 

 

 

 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  

 
 
Minutes of 1st  AGM held at Parmoo r House , Tuesday 7 March 201 7, 7.30 pm  
 
Those present included:  
Mike Bottomley, Diana Brown, Pat Bryan, Bruce Buchanan, Stephen Clarke, Tom and Fiona Clarke, 
John Eaden, Paulette Faulkner, Freddie Gick, Alec and Susan Hamilton, James Hodsdon, Bob 
Keevil, Jim Markland, David and Thelma Martin, Maxine Melling, Mary Moxham, Douglas and Jenny 
Ogle, Bridget Redmond (representing Willans), Robert Rimell, David and Susan Rockett,  Duncan 
Smith, Philip Stapleton, Ken and Moyra Stephens, Lloyd Surgenor, Janet White, John White, and at 
least one other (33).  
 
Apologies were received from : 
Roger Brown, Richard and Hilda de Carteret, Christine and Stuart Chambers, Robert and Jo Dean, 
Rosemary Harvey, John Henry, Judie Hodsdon, Susie Panikkar, Derek Rue, Cecil Sanderson, Gerald 
Seal, Anne Surgenor, Roger and Jane Woodley. 
 
1. Welcome from Chair   
There being a quorum, Maxine Melling opened the meeting by explaining that this was the first AGM 
under the CIO Constitution adopted last year, and the first since all the assets of the predecessor 
charity (Regd No 234749) had been transferred to the CIO on 1 January 2017. The rules required all 
initial trustees to stand down at the first AGM, and thus the main formal business of this meeting was 
to refill the trustee positions. 
 
2. Election of trustees  
There were 12 vacancies, and currently 11 persons willing to stand: Bruce Buchanan, Richard de 
Carteret, Fiona Clarke, Frederick Gick, Alec Hamilton, James Hodsdon, Robert Keevil, Maxine 
Melling, Duncan Smith, Lloyd Surgenor, and Lesley Whittal. The Chair proposed the election of these 
11 en bloc, and on a show of hands, this was agreed  unanimously. (Officers would be chosen by the 
Trustees at their first meeting.)  
 
3. Accounts for year ending 31 December 201 6:  
The Hon Treasurer, Lloyd Surgenor, introduced the final statement of accounts for the predecessor 
charity, which had been independently examined and signed off by Mr Chris Coleman FCA, to whom 
our thanks were due. The current account had dropped by some £22,000 over the year, but most of 
this had been foreseen: the cost of routine maintenance and redecorating Parmoor House, the 
refurbishing of the basement flat, and the legal costs associated with becoming a CIO (the latter also 
largely driven by our being property owners). There being no questions on the accounts, they were 
adopted  unanimously. 
 
Making an interim statement on the year now begun, the Treasurer noted that although the 
refurbished flat had stood empty for some months in 2016, a new tenant had been in place from 1 
January, and a regular rental income could now be expected. Membership subscriptions were also 
looking healthier thanks to recent recruitment. Over the coming weeks he would be gradually handing 
over to the incoming Treasurer, Duncan Smith. 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
4. Chair Õs Annual Report  
Achievements during 2016 included 

¥ Working with Cheltenham Borough Council on developing a Place Strategy, looking out to 
2040; and the successful renewal of the Civic Awards Scheme, jointly with CBC, after a one-
year gap 

¥ Continued regular engagement with the CBC planning machinery via the Planning Forum 
¥ Numerous events, including well-attended talks, the very successful Paterson public lecture, 

the civic dinner to mark the 300th anniversary of the spa waters (mounted jointly with the 
Friends of the Wilson); social events at Parmoor house, and hosting a visit by the St Albans 
Civic Society 

¥ The continued progress of Our Town, the revamped newsletter, which by wider distribution 
had brought in new members 

¥ We had again been the key players in promoting Heritage Open Days in the town 
¥ And the long but necessary business of converting to a CIO had been completed 

 
One disappointment had been the failure to run a Civic Day event in June. There was the germ of a 
good idea, to do with social identity in the Lower High Street, but we had not been able to mobilise in 
time. However, the History Dept at University of Glos was now putting effort in, and we were hopeful 
of a good and effective cooperation in 2017. 
 
In changing to a CIO, we had consciously reduced the number of trustees from 15 to 12 Ð Douglas 
Ogle, Roger Jones and Cecil Sanderson had all stepped down at the end of 2016, having between 
them contributed decades of service to the Society, as had John Henry who had also stepped down 
this month: our thanks were due to all of them. It was thus very sad indeed to have to record Roger 
JonesÕs sudden death on holiday in February; an appreciation would appear in the next newsletter.    
 
We shared members in common with several other local organisations, and informal conversations 
had taken place with trustees of the Friends of The Wilson, the Holst Birthplace Museum, and the 
Locals History Society to explore the opportunities for closer working, sharing skills and so on. 
 
Further dialogue had taken place with senior CBC officers to build as productive a relationship as 
possible, and to develop our role as a stakeholder in current strategy initiatives; here too, a 
collaborative approach was much more likely to achieve results. Maxine hoped this would identify 
opportunities for more members to become actively involved.  
 
There being no other business, the AGM ended at 7.55pm. 
 
After refreshments, Alec Hamilton outlined his approach to Our Town, the new-style newsletter, which 
was to address a wider audience than members alone. This was the motive for door-to-door deliveries 
of additional copies. Although not planned as a recruitment vehicle, it has been gratifyingly effective in 
attracting new members. He acknowledged that printed newsletters might seem old-fashioned, and 
that social media etc had an increasing part to play, but for the moment, he felt there was still a good 
appetite for the written word. Volunteers and contributors to future issues were always very welcome. 
 
Maxine Melling then gave more detail about the CBC Place Strategy Ð intended to develop a coherent 
view of what local people wanted the town to be like in 20 yearsÕ time. A number of themes were 
emerging: the desire for sound economic growth, investing in pioneering activities to help business 
and attract visitors, nurturing all sectors of society especially the young, and being properly 
connected, both digitally and in transport terms. MembersÕ earlier comments had already been fed 
into a version of the CBC paper which be going to Councillors later in March. To help CBC build on 
this, CCS planned to run a conference in June, of which more details due course.  
 
In questions and discussion, a number of further points for improvement were identified. 
 
The meeting closed at 9. 00. 
 
 
 
 


